
 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
OWEN D. YOUNG CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Monday, September 17, 2012 
Special Meeting 

 

The mission of the Owen D. Young Central School is to provide an excellent educational 
environment in which all students can achieve success and become contributing citizens. 

 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:   Cathy Mayton-Collins, George Mower, Lawrence Snyder and Linda 
Tharp.              Lawrence Snyder was sworn in by the District Clerk. 
  
ABSENT:   Natalia Rogers 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:    Nicholas Fazio, Interim Superintendent; Marilyn Kennerknecht, District 
Clerk and 3 guests. 
 
President Mayton-Collins called the meeting to order at 7:47 a.m. followed by the Pledge to the 
Flag. 
 
In a motion by Vice President Mower, seconded by Trustee Tharp, the meeting agenda was 
approved. 
        MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
None 
 
ACTION ITEMS 
In a motion by Vice President Mower, seconded by Trustee Tharp, the following resolution was 
approved.       MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
a. Resolved, upon the recommendation of the Interim Superintendent, the Board of Education 

approves allowing the Richfield Springs boys’ modified soccer program to combine with the 
Owen D. Young Central School’s modified soccer team for the fall 2012 season. 

      
DISCUSSION TIME 
President Mayton-Collins told that she was approached by a parent with concerns that their child 
might not get playing time with the addition of Richfield Springs. 
Ms. Lisa Wilber, modified soccer coach, replied that everyone gets a chance to play.  The team is 
divided into “A” and “B” groups and there is a minimum amount of playing time for each group. 
Mr. Cory Pike said that as many as ten players will be coming from Richfield. 
Trustee Tharp thanked Mr. Brennan Fahey for introducing himself to the workers at the primary 
elections last week.   She feels that is a good start with the community. 
 
In a motion by Vice President Mower, seconded by Trustee Tharp, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:00 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marilyn Kennerknecht 
District Clerk 


